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AN ORGANIZATION FOR FAMILIES

Assemblyman Bernie Anderson, Chair
Assembly Judiciary Committee
Nevada State Assembly

Nevada State Legislature

Legislative Building

401 S. Carson St.

Carson City, NV. 89701-4747

March 10, 2003
Dear Chairman Anderson and Assembly Judiciary Committee Members;
Hello. My name is Joni Kaiser. [ am a co-founder and Executive Director of the
Committee to Aid Abused Women, (CAAW), An Organization For Families, in Washoe

County. I am here today to support both A.B. 160 and A.B. 107.

A.B. 160 is designed to enhance the safety of domestic violence victims in at least
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three ways: 1) improving a court's ablhty to enforce child support orders issued as part of

an Extended Order for Protection by assignment of income; 2) improving a court's ability

to protect a victim's identity and location by sealing the record of a name change and 3) O
protecting the principle of privileged communication between victims and their -
advocates. Financial independence is a primary factor in allowing a victim to remain free g&
of an abusive relationship after obtaining a protection order. Forcing a victim of domestic =R 5
violence to publish a name change is highly intrusive on the safety of an individual/ N% ;%
family. In this age of the internet, it has become even more difficult for a victim to &

remain hidden from an abuser. Confidentiality of personal victim information must be

preserved to avoid the release of the information to parties who do not have the best
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interest of the victim at heart.

A.B. 107 should also be approved as it gives prosecutors more flexibility when
charging perpetrators of domestic violence. This bill enhances Nevada's current
protection order legislation.

In the audience today I have with me Barbara Spring, our Director of the
Protection Order Project in Washoe County. She or I would be happy to answer any

questions you might have,
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